
Hello and welcome to these 1st quarter, 2015 Mission 
Highlights from Firstlight International. Join us this year 
as we pursue the promise of a preferred future of His 

Kingdom coming to earth as it is in Heaven, in 
every place Firstlight is working this year. Each 

of these stories is a testimony of those lives 
of those who are being reached.  Thank 
you for your partnership! Together we are 
making a difference for Christ!

Dan & Debbie Ecker

After a person 
receives the Lord in 
Thailand, someone 
from one of our 
Firstlight Fellowship 
Churches establishes 

communication with them as the 
process of discipleship begins. 
We try our best to help each new 
believer to grow in their relationship 
with the Lord. Bibles are given and 
selected passages of scriptures 
are taught, read, and memorized 
that pertain to: the assurances of 
salvation, prayer, forgiveness, faith, 
the Person of the Holy Spirit, and 
what it means to walk with the Lord. 
We encourage witnessing to their 
family and friends and to testify to 
what the Lord is doing in their lives. 
For some, it might take a while, 
but before too long, they, too, are 
amazed at the change that has taken 
place in their lives. We thank God for 
the lives being changed!

Learning How to 
Follow the Lord

These mission highlights are taken from the Firstlight International monthly newsletters. To find out more 
about our projects, how to pray or to send a donation, visit us online, call, e-mail or write to us today!
Firstlight International, P.O. Box 252, Springdale, PA 15144-0252
www.firstlightinternational.net - info@firstlightinternational.net - 724.254.6145

Pray for Thailand.
Thailand is the primary 
country where Firstlight 
is working. Your prayers 
throughout this year 
can make a difference.

JAN- FEB - MAR 2015 

Another Nine Are Water Baptized!

Myanmar Training Updates
We are blessed to have the 
opportunity to extend teaching 
and training to hungry hearts in 
the developing countries of Asia 
- particularly in Myanmar. It is 
predominately a Buddhist nation, 
6.5 % are Christian. In December 
of last year, over 120 were trained in church planting, 
and apostolic ministry among a network of Spirit 
filled, Zomi Baptist churches in Kalaymyo, in the 
northwest part of the country. There were great 
moments of spiritual gift impartation (Rom.1:11 etc,), 
personal ministry, and great commission equipping 
and sending. Life changing moments for many as the 
Holy Spirit touched their lives.

With the help of Pastors Narong and 
Ruepawn from Khon Kaen, Thailand new 
believers are being followed up on in two 
main provinces where Firstlight 
is planting churches. The Lord is 
raising up a Thai congregation of 
70+ members in the Seka district. 

Another nine were water baptized. PTL! Through this 
follow up process, the potential for planting three 
new house churches there is great. Around 50+ are 
gathering to learn more about Jesus on a monthly 
basis. Each time they gather, the Word is taught, 
prayer is offered, and testimonies are shared. A cluster 
of new cells are being planted in Khon Kaen, Thailand
as the process of follow up continues there also.
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